
March 10th, 1958 

At a regular meeting of the Board of Trustees, held 

March 10th, 1958, the following were present. Bros. 

Roberson, Griffith, Ambrose, Dron, MacPherson and Simokat. 

The Minutes of the previous meetings were read, 

followed by the Treasurers report, which were accepted as 

read.. 

A brief report was submitted by the House Committee, 

followed by a request for the Board to secure a refrigerator 

for the dining room in the church. It was suggested that 

this request be brought to the attention of the members of 

the church, as an announcement from the pulpit, as well 

as posting such a notice on the bulletin board rear of the 

church, to ascertain whether any of the members had a 

refrigerator, in good working order, which they would care to 

contribute to the church. 

There was considerable discussion again on the 
inadequacy of Parking facilities in the vicinity of the 

church. It was brought to the attention of the Board that 

quite a few members had been using the facilities of the 
parking lot adjacent to Linton's Restaurant on Sundays, and 

that this was done without official permission by the 
proprietor of the lot. To get such official permission it 

was suggested that the Board contact the proprietor, and if 

necessary offer some remuneration for the privilege of using 

this lot on Sundays. Moved by Bro. MacPherson, and seconded 

by Bro, Dron. 

An estimate was submitted by Bro. Roberson, from the 

Dubin Renovating Service, Inc. - N. 6th Street, Philadelphia 

for upholstering the davenports in the ladies' lounging room 

and nursery, at a cost of 1153.00. It was duly moved and 

seconded that we give these people the contract to have this 

work done at this figure; material to be furnished an 

immiation leather, brown color. 

On motion made, duly seconded, it was agreed to increase 

the car gas allowances on Bro. Roberson's and Sister Alta 

Shiner's cars, as follows; 

Bro. Roberson - from $50.00 to 6.o.o0 per month 
Sister Ala Shiner - From .-20.00 to $30.00 per month 



On motion made by Bro, Dron and seconded by Bro. 

Simokat, it was agreed to purchase a typewriter, to be 

used by Sister Alta Shiner, and her Crusaders, in connection 

with their work on cutting stencils. Cost approximately 

10.00.00. 

On motion made by Bro. Ambrose, seconded by Bro. MacPherson, 

it was agreed to allocate $200 to the Highway Church Choir, to 

be taken over the calendar year, for use in their choir activities 

over the year. 

Bro. Tom Griffith made a motion, seconded by Bro. Mac?herson 

that we give Bro. Chas. Hunt fifty ($50.00) dollars per month 

toward his support in his missionary actitities in North Carolina, 

with the understanding that any monies contributed by the Sunday 

School class be refunded to the Church Missionary Treasury. 

The matter came up again for getting carpet runners for 

rear of the auditorium. It was suggested that Brt. Roberson 

contact Bro. Nick Casta;uchi to see if he could furnish such 

runners to meet the need in the rear of the auditorium. 

As there was no further business before the Board the 

meeting adjourned with a closing word of prayer. 

Respe4ctf 11r= ote$A 

Sec 'y 

\ no, 


